


On Wednesday, November 1, 2023, the “45th FAVA Council Meeting” was held 
at the Pullman Kuching Hotel in Kuching, Malaysia.

【FAVA President Isao Kurauchi：Opening remarks】
I am pleased to welcome you to the 45th FAVA Council Meeting.
We are thankful to be in beautiful Malaysia, our host for this 
important event.
Special thanks to the MAVMA for their strong support, even in 
challenging times. To all from MAVMA and Malaysia - Terimakasih.
This meeting is not just for talking about our work, but for This meeting is not just for talking about our work, but for 
strengthening our ties. We aim to improve animal care, welfare, and 
quality of life in our regions. With unity, I officially open the 45th 
FAVA Council Meeting. Let’s make this meeting productive and 
strengthen our bonds for real impact.




